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Business:  City Council Item Department:  Public Works

Subject:

Award of Contract to Andrew Sitework, LLC for Construction of the South Barfield Drainage Project in
the Amount of $671,180.00 - Justin Martin, P.E., Director, Public Works

BACKGROUND:

The San Marco Road/Barfield Drive intersection and South Barfield Drive area consistently flood
during storms due to an inadequate storm sewer system. Drainage improvements for this area were
identified in the City’s Comprehensive Stormwater Master Plan, dated May 2000. The City solicited
and received a $500,000 FDEP grant for the design and construction of drainage improvements in
this area. The City’s consultant completed the design, and the City publicly bid the construction of
these drainage improvements.

This project (ITB #2024-021) was advertised on March 24, 2024. The project was broadcast to 1,538
vendors; 27 downloaded the bid package; and the City received a total of five bids on April 29, 2024.
The bids include a $60,000 owner’s contingency for unforeseen expenses.

Bidder Bid Total

Andrew Sitework, LLC $671,180.00

Quality Enterprises $695,016.00

Douglas M. Higgins Inc $697,160.00

National Traffic Solutions Inc $745,365.00

American Design Engineering Construction $959,990.00

Upon examination of the submitted bids, City staff has determined that the lowest, most responsive,
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Upon examination of the submitted bids, City staff has determined that the lowest, most responsive,
and responsible bidder is Andrew Sitework, LLC. City staff recommend awarding the contract to
Andrew Sitework, LLC for the construction of the South Barfield Drainage Project.

FUNDING SOURCE / FISCAL IMPACT: Funding for this project is provided in the capital “PW
Master Plan Drainage Citywide” account (300-5400-5410-606300-16028).

RECOMMENDATION: Award Contract to Andrew Sitework, LLC, for the construction of the South
Barfield Drainage project in the amount of $671,180.00.

POTENTIAL MOTION: “I move to Authorize the City Manager to execute a contract with Andrew
Sitework, LLC, for the construction of the South Barfield Drainage project in the amount of
$671,180.00.”
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